   At A Public Meeting

            of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

                                 On the 20th day of December, 2010

Roll Call:                          Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
                                           George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman         

       

                               Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 



       Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman                   
 

        

       Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman 

Also Present:
                   Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                               James W. Osborne, Town Engineer



       Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                               Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

            The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE

Town Clerk Zarutskie asked everyone to remember Catherine Tompkins, a resident of the Town of Newburgh and a friend to all at the front dias. He also asked that we remember Carl Helstrom, the former Supervisor of the Town of Montgomery, who passed away Saturday. Mr. Zarutskie said they were outstanding people and will be deeply missed.

The pledge of allegiance to the flag was led by Robert Fischer from Meadow Hill North. 

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA

(Add On) 
#7 HIGHWAY: Season Full Time & Snow only Employees

4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There were no comments on this agenda. 

5.
RESOLUTION OF TOWN BOARD Supporting the Establishment of the Northeast Orange County Municipal Alliance


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, said previously this Resolution was presented to the Town Board in conjunction with a Resolution regarding a grant application that is being submitted jointly by the Orange County Water Authority, the City of Newburgh, the Town of New Windsor, and the Town of Newburgh to develop an inter-municipal agreement for a shared water supply and treatment facility. This agreement has to be in the best interest of all of the above municipalities or any municipality that joins the alliance. What the Town Board is committing to with this Resolution is to attend meetings with other municipalities to reach an agreement that is acceptable to all parties involved. 

James Osborne, the Town Engineer, said if the Town of Newburgh agrees to this Resolution it will enable them to have more input for the direction of the next study and it will insure the interest of the Town of Newburgh is represented in the conclusion of the study. 


Councilman Woolsey asked who will represent the Town of Newburgh.


Supervisor Booth said he and Mr. Osborne will represent the Town of Newburgh, Supervisor Greene and his engineer will represent the Town of New Windsor, the City Newburgh will be represented by the City Manager and his engineer and members of the Water Authority and their consultants for the North East Study will attend the meetings.   
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Councilwoman Greene asked if approval from each Town is needed before the Water Authority can make a decision to move forward and if there will be any cost to the Town for this study. 


Mr. Taylor said the Water Authority does need the approval from all of the Towns and City before agreements that govern the Towns and the City can be made. Mr. Taylor said the Water Authority is paying for the matching portion of the grant and there will be no cost for the Town of Newburgh.


Supervisor Booth pointed out number 5 in the Resolution that stated “This Resolution does not commit any participating municipality to enter into any agreement to create or to endorse or become a member of any regional water authority nor does it commit any financial resources whatsoever to any created authority or to any efforts to establish such authority.”


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Town Board Supporting the Establishment of a Northeast Orange County Municipal Alliance for the Purpose of Implementing Intermunicipal Agreements for a Regional Water Supply and other Shared Infrastructure and Municipal Projects. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
6.
ENGINEERING/WATER SUPPLY: Chadwick Lake Filter Plant Proposal for SCADA System Hardware and Software


Mr. Osborne said this item was discussed at the December 15th Audit Workshop Meeting. The Town has received two proposals the first is from O’Brien & Gere and the second is from Stearns & Wheler for the Chadwick Lake Filter Plant SCADA System upgrades. The first task that the selected firm will undertake is to make a hardware and software recommendation. Upon the purchase of the recommended software they will program the SCADA System into the computers for the operating staff at Chadwick Lake. 


Councilman Piaquadio asked what the time frame is to do this work. 


Mr. Osborne said both firms are prepared to start the work immediately. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to authorize Sterns and Wheler to do Task 1 for the Software Evaluation and Selection/Hardware Procurement and Installation for the amount of $61,000.00 which includes the following.


1.
Provide a technical memorandum to the Town summarizing the costs, features, and our recommendations for selection of a supervisory software package for both Chadwick and Delaware Aqueduct Tap (DAT) Water Treatment Plants (WTP). Evaluation will consider how the software selection affects the short-term Chadwick WTP software migration/upgrade and include a benefit analysis for the Town’s future water system, which in the long-term will be comprised of both DAT and Chadwick WTPs. Present our recommendations to the Town Board for ultimate selection by the Town.

2. SCADA Computer Hardware Procurement Assistance. Tow Dell Optiplex minitowers and one inkjet printer shall be furnished by the Town. They will assist with the selection of the specific computer models and necessary hardware features. Computers will be received, configured and installed by Stearns & Wheler. 

The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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7.
(Add On) HIGHWAY: Season Full Time & Snow only Employees
Supervisor Booth said Darrell Benedict, the Highway Superintendent, is requesting to hire two full-time employees and four snow only call ins for seasonal hirings. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated December 20, 2010, submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to hire Richard Detoro and Devin Hubbard as full-time seasonal employees and Nicholas, Belizi, Frank Froehlich, Richard DiGiacomo and Stephen Spencer as snow only call ins hires. They will all have a pay rate of $12.16 per hour with a start date of December 30, 2010. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Mr. Benedict’s memo stated Mr. DiGiacomo and Mr. Spencer do not need fingerprints done. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

8.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS

Supervisor Booth wished everyone a happy holiday season and a safe New Year. Mr. Booth said this will be the last public hearing for the year 2010.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said the Toy for Tots program has been completed and it was highly successful in the Town of Newburgh. Mr. Zarutskie said he would like to give credit to Councilman Woolsey and Councilwoman Greene for the success of this program. 

Councilwoman Greene said Christmas is for children. Mrs. Greene wished everyone a blessed Christmas and a healthy New Year. She looks forward to seeing everyone here next year. 

Councilman Woolsey wished everyone a Merry Christmas and a happy and safe New Year. 

Councilman Piaquadio wished everyone a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 

Councilman Bello wished everyone a Merry Christmas, Happy Holidays, and a Happy New Year. Mr. Bello hopes for a prosperous New Year for all.  
9.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

James Manley, Forest Road, wanted to commend Sgt. Theodore Brucato, who is a 20 year veteran of the Town Police Department, for apprehending individuals involved in a shooting and ongoing armed robbery. Mr. Manley thanked Sgt Brucato for his bravery and selfless. He wished everyone a very Merry Christmas and a safe, healthy and Happy New Year. 

Supervisor Booth said he has meet with Chief Mahoney about the incident and was told that Sgt. Brucato has solid evidence and a good case against the individuals involved in the shooting and robbery. Mr. Booth said there have been arrests made in this case.  

Councilman Woolsey said this was good work done by our finest.   
Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions or comments from the public. There were none. Mr. Booth then thanked everyone for coming and wished everyone a happy and safe holiday season. He looks forward to seeing everyone here next year. 
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10.       ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:24 p.m. by Councilman Bello to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent


Meeting adjourned at 7:24 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

.

_____________________________     by     ________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk             
 Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

